
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cherie Berry 
Commissioner of Labor 

N.C. Department of Labor  
 

Kevin D. Beauregard 
Deputy Commissioner/Director 

Occupational Safety and Health Division 
 

August 3, 2018 
 
 
Mr. Kurt Petermeyer, Regional Administrator 
United States Department of Labor 
Occupational Safety and Health Administration 
61 Forsyth Street, Southwest, Room 6T50 
Atlanta, Georgia   30303   

 
Re:  North Carolina’s Response to the FY 2017 Federal Annual Monitoring and Evaluation (FAME) Report 

Dear Mr. Petermeyer: 

The North Carolina Department of Labor’s Occupational Safety and Health Division recently received our FY 2017 
Comprehensive Federal Annual Monitoring and Evaluation (FAME) report.  The report indicated that following a thorough on-
site program evaluation including the review of 136 case files, analyses of OSHNC activities, staff interviews, procedure reviews 
and performance evaluations that OSHA did not note any adverse findings.  We were pleased that the results of this latest FAME 
highlighted performance activities that support that North Carolina continues to maintain an effective state administered OSHA 
program.   As the FY 2017 FAME revealed no findings, no Corrective Action Plan (CAP) is being submitted.   

Please express our appreciation to the federal evaluation team members for their efforts during the NC program evaluation 
process.  We look forward to working cooperatively with the OSHA Region IV office and the OSHA Raleigh Area office in the 
future.   
 

Sincerely, 

                      
Kevin Beauregard 
Deputy Commissioner of Labor 

 
 
cc:  Kim Morton. OSHA Area Director, Raleigh 

  Doug Kalinowski, Director of the Office of State Plans   
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